
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held on June 8, 2011. The Deacons made a 
recommendation and it was approved for the following people to serve on the Nomination 
Committee: Ernest Carol Taylor, Sam Graham, Elizabeth Farmer, Joyce Payne, Carol 
Reynolds, Melody Mays, and Josh Veatch. Bro. Vic and Joan will be sent as messengers to 
the Southern Baptist Convention in Phoenix, Arizona beginning June 12, 2011. Joan 
Stansbury reported that there will be a group from the church serving as missionaries to 
Athens, Alabama in July to help rebuild a house damaged in the massive May tornadoes. The 
mission group will be staying at a local Methodist church that will be providing 3 meals per 
day and a place to sleep free of charge. After some discussion, it was decided that the church 
would make a donation of $50.00 per person to the church and up to $400 for supplies such 
as paint, brushes, rollers, etc. to help with the renovation costs of the damaged house. The 
week that the group will be going is to to be determined once it is known when the house 
will be ready for painting. Other volunteers will be helping with dry-wall and other 
preparation. 
 

 

 


